
 
    Time began: 8:00 

          Time ended: 8:05pm 
 

 
 
 
CHADDESDEN WARD COMMITTEE  
23 February 2011 
 
 
Present: Councillor Sean Marshall (Chair), Councillor Sara Bolton 
and Lorraine Howe Neighbourhood Manager 
  

1/11 Apologies for Absence 
            
 Councillor Alan Grimadell 
 

2/11 Late Items Introduced by the Chair 
  

None 
 

3/11 Declarations of Interest 
  
 None 
 

4/11 Minutes of the previous meeting  
  

Minutes from the previous meeting 8 December 2010 were agreed as a true 
record and signed by the Chair Councillor Sean Marshall. 
  

5/11 Derby City Council Funding Allocation 2010/11 
 

It was noted at the Board meeting on 23 February 2011, that the proposal for 
two SID’s on Nottingham Road put forward and agreed for the 10k Highways 
and Transport spend and ratified by Councillors at Ward Committee on 8 
December 2010 has been amended.  
 
This is because there is no power source on one side of the road where the 
SID would need to be situated. A new proposal was made to have two SID’s 
but to have it installed at the same location twice. This amounts to a cost of 



£600, £200 less than previously agreed at the Board meeting held on 8 
December 2011. 
 
 
 
 
The Ward Committee approves the allocation of funds of the Chaddesden 
Ward Neighbourhood Board for the following purposes: 
 

Detail Budget Amount  

South Chaddesden Children 
Children’s Centre – Crèche to allow 
for a freedom programme to be run. 

Community Budget £   723.00   

Friends of Chaddesden Park. New 
war memorial and notice board. 

Community Budget £1,998.00 

Nottingham Road & District Allotment 
Association – resurfacing of existing 
car park and installation of additional 
wheelchair access to new garden 
area. 

Community Budget 

Youth Safety & Highways Budget 

 

Total 

£1,293.00 

£   207.00 

 

£1,500.00 

Age UK – refurbishment of building 
on Chaddesden Park 

Community Budget £1,063.00 

Cavendish Close Junior School – 
Youth Club 

Youth Safety & Highways Budget £3,806.00   

Groundwork – Security and planting 
around Cavendish Close Junior 
School 

Youth Safety & Highways Budget £2,000.00 

C&C of Chaddesden – x2 pages for 
the Neighbourhood team each month 
for one year. 

Community Budget £1,020.00 

x3 new Grit bins for Chaddesden 
Ward 

Highways Budget £   525.00   

New re-cycling litter bin for 
Chaddesden Park 

Highways Budget 

Youth Safety & Highways Budget 

Total 

£  447.00 

£  196.00 

£  643.00 

Increased Street cleansing for Jitties 
across the Ward 

Youth Safety & Highways Budget 

 

£  645.00 

Painting work – Steps on Meadow 
Lane Bridge 

Youth Safety & Highways Budget 

 

£  500.00 

  
 
 
 



 
 
 
Streetpride Devolved Budget for 2011/12 
 
The Board were presented with a revised spending list for the £20k 2011/12 budget 
as some of the items previously agreed at the Board meeting on  
8 December 2010 had now been incorporated and agreed out of this year’s 2010/11 
Neighbourhood Board Budgets. 
 
 
The following was agreed: 
 

Traffic wardens (CEOs) to patrol at schools to advise on inconsiderate 
parking and on Match Days to control unlawful parking 

£  2,100.00 

Bollards along Maine Drive and Lexington (20 Bollards) £  2,000.00 

New Lamp Columns between Foyle Avenue and Meadow Lane £  8,000.00 

Speed Indicating Device on Sunny Grove £     400.00 

Grit Bins x 2 £     350.00 

Projects to encourage safety around schools and reduce car use £  3,000.00 

Increase cleansing of all Jitties in the Ward £     800.00 

Compactor and flat bed to enable residents to clear bulky items £  3,000.00 

Dog fouling campaign in specific hotspots of Chaddesden Ward £     700.00 

Recycling packs for schools – 40 teachers and 400 children  £   1,822.00 

 
        TOTAL    £ £22,172.00 
 
 
 
Resolved  
That the allocation of funds set out be approved by the Ward Committee 
 
 
 
 
Signed 
Chair 


